
                                   

Prayer in the Park Prayer Requests:  
Each Saturday through Farmer’s Market Season, the Prayer in the Park Ministry meets at the 

Bellevue’s Farmer’s Market to have an opportunity for outreach. Volunteers set-up & spend some 
time to pray & visit with those who wish to share their requests. If you would like to volunteer some 

time, or maybe learn more about this ministry, please see Rob McIntosh. Below are prayer requests 
that have been compiled from this outreach ministry. Please add them to your prayer list!  

(Last names are not listed for privacy reasons)   
 

 

Dates: June 30 & July 7: 
         ~ Carmen for health issues, 3 different types of cancer. 
 ~ Darren: going on Helpful Hands Mission Global Journeys to Athens Oct. 10-24.  

~ Allysa’s husband received a promotion at work. 
~ Debbie @ Crum Cakes Bakery needs prayers, no specific request. 
~ Tyler (a man with Autism) currently in a facility on Galvin Rd, hoping to find a facility that  
will allow him to have some level of independent living with support he needs.  
 
 

Dates: July 14 & 21: 
~ Jay & Deb’s granddaughter, Madison, has an illness and needs encouragement. 
~ Carmen thanks God for us being here for her and everyone else.  
~ Mike & Nenita thank God for Nenita’s job promotion.  
~Mary Jane has Hodgkins Lymphoma and is not doing well.  
 
 

 
Be anxious for nothing, but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be made known to God. 
And the peace of God, which surpasses all comprehension, will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus.  
           Philippians 4:6-7 (NASB) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BELLEVUE CHURCH OF CHRIST 
News & Notes 
July 25, 2018 

 
“Be anxious for nothing; but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your  

requests be made known unto God.”  Philippians 4:6 
 
We kneel in prayer…Bill Chancellor requesting prayers for his sister-in-law, Mary Jane, who is in ICU and having 
tremendous pain, prayers for her health & healing; also, prayers for the families that lost their lives in the Branson 
boating accident…Quentina Ellison prayers requested for husband, Shawn, as he had blood pressure issues on 
Monday, was in the ER, prayers for his health…Emily Foster requesting prayers for safe travels to/from 
Pennsylvania…Michelle Glassburner prayers requested for her & the family, she had quadruple bypass recently, is 
doing well, & is now at home, prayers for her complete healing & recovery…Jim Heydenreich continued prayers 
requested for him, he is at Hillcrest Rehab in Bellevue, Room#54, visitors welcomed, and prayers for his overall 
health…Kayla Johnson prayers requested for her, she is now at home, prayers for her complete recovery & 
healing…Carole Obrecht requesting prayers for her daughter, Renee, who will be having a heart operation on July 
26th, prayers for its success, & for her recovery & healing; also, prayers for those that requested prayers from last 
Saturday’s Prayer in the Park…The Payson’s requesting continued prayers for Grandson, Gabe, he has finished his 
last hard chemo treatment, is doing well, will now go on maintenance program, prayers for his full recovery & 
healing: and also for Robin, as she is at Hillcrest Millard, room #163, visitors are welcomed, prayers for her 
continued recovery & healing…Emma Paterson requesting prayers for her best friend’s husband, Jerry, as he has 
bladder cancer, and has started treatment, prayers for him & his health during treatment…Jeff Weaver requesting 
prayers for his nephew, Cory Herell, as he started his 12th round of Chemo recently, he had good news from the Pet 
Scan, prayers for him & the family…The Wilson’s requesting continued prayers for friend, Dutch Avery, who is 
fighting stage 4 lung cancer, prayers for him & his wife at this time; also, prayers for their new granddaughter, 
Emma Charlotte Weyers, in NICU in Lincoln still, but improving, prayers  for her parents, Jamie & Jared, prayers 
for Emma’s full recovery & healing…Please remember Tim Burow & the Dye Family, & all of God’s missionaries 
throughout the world…Continued prayers are requested for: Mark & Bren Bouge, Frank & Patti Estaniqui, Don & 
Emily Foster, Michelle Glassburner, Terry & Terilee Harrison, Cory Herell & Family, Jim Heydenreich, The 
Hostetter Family, Penny Jewell, Kayla Johnson, Meldrick Johnson, Betty Jo & Frank Montague, Robin Payson, Lela 
Smith, Charlie Thompson, Dee Weaver, and Leland & Louise Winterstein. 

 
Family News~ Sympathy & Prayers to Leland & Louise Winterstein on the recent loss of Louise’s brother. Prayers for the 
family at this difficult time.  
 
Thank You to all who donated or gave monetary funds for our “Pack the Pulpit”!!  It allows us to continue with this Ministry, and 
continue to help others!  We appreciate your kindness and generosity towards this Ministry!! ~ Food Pantry Volunteers  
 
Help needed- Ashley Blackstock is in need of some volunteers this Sunday (July 29th) afternoon to help her unload her U-Haul 
truck. Ashley is a friend of Yum Telgren, and has visited with us a few times. She is moving here from Arkansas, and will be 
teaching in the OPS district this year. If you can help, please meet with Gary Johnston in the front of the Auditorium for 5 mins. 
following morning service on Sunday. If you have any questions, please see Gary Johnston.  

 
Nursery Schedule: July 29th~ Shelley Wheeler 
 *If you need to reschedule your time, or would like to volunteer, please contact Miranda Sears. Thanks! 
   
Tuesday Night for the Master- meets twice a month on Tuesday evening in the Fellowship Hall. Dinner is served at 6pm, and 
then card writing begins at 6:30pm. Cards are written to those who need encouragement, who are sick, who are home bound, 
and those who have been identified to the Card Ministry Team. Anyone wishing to be a part of this ministry, is welcome to 
attend! Please watch the Bulletin, and/or email for the next meeting date!! If you have any questions, please contact Andy 
Payson.                  Next Meeting: August 14th, ’18!!   
 



Prayer in the Park- Tent set up will be from 6:30-7:30am, and the Farmers Market runs from 8am-Noon this coming                                                                                     
Saturday, July 28th!!  Any questions, please contact Rob McIntosh. 
 
Sunday AM Prayer Meeting– There is a Prayer Meeting that meets from 10am-10:15am in the back office, (former youth 
office) every Sunday for anyone who wants to attend!  Please see Lorraine Hanie with any questions. 
 
Church Picnic–Saturday, Aug. 4th from 4:30-7:30pm at the Base Lake!! All members are welcome!  Please see sign-up 
sheets in the foyer on how you can help!! Please see Megan Bradford with any questions!!  
 
Special Contribution Sunday– Sunday, August 5th during morning service we will be having a special contribution collection 
for Trevor & Anna Beth Richt, who will be travelling to Southern Brazil in October, on a Young Professionals Missionary 
Survey Trip with a select group from Oklahoma Christian. If you have any questions, please see Rob McIntosh.  
 
Betz School Supply Drive: we are once again partnering with Betz Elementary School this year, as part of a yearlong 
benevolence program!  We are excited about the opportunity to be involved at Betz again this year, and know that our 
congregation has made a difference to the faculty & children at Betz!!  School supplies will be collected now through Monday, 
August 6th!!  Here is a list of: Needed Items: bottles of white glue, glue sticks, 8 ct. Washable Markers, 24ct. #2 pencils, pink 
pearl erasers, scissors (blunt tip & regular), ruler (with inches & centimeters), wide ruled spiral notebooks & wide ruled paper, 
pencil box/bag/container, 24 ct. box of crayons, highlighters, hand sanitizer, and boxes of tissues. There will be a collection bin 
in the foyer for your donations!  If you would prefer to make a monetary donation instead, please see Lisa Weaver or Shelley 
Wheeler.  If you have any questions, please see Lisa or Shelley!  Thank you for your support, and caring hearts!!  
 
4th Birthday Party-The Ellison’s are hosting a 4th Mickey Mouse Clubhouse Birthday Party for son John, on Saturday, 
Aug. 11th from 1-6pm in the Fellowship Hall! There will be Cupcakes, Hot Dogs with the Hot Dog Dance, Snacks, Drinks, 
Games, and lots of fun! All members are welcome, but they ask that you RSVP for a time slot, as John can’t handle a lot of 
people at one time, so they are arranging time slots for his party! Please contact Quentina at 402-709-8255 to RSVP, or if you 
have any questions!!  
 
Bridal Shower- in honor of Hillary Richt, on Saturday, Aug. 11th from 2-4pm at Shelley Wheeler’s home.  The couple is 
registered at Target & Best Buy, and would also appreciate Gift Cards to Lowe’s & Best Buy. If you have any questions, please 
see Shelley Wheeler.  

Potluck– Sunday, Aug. 12th, following morning service in the Fellowship Hall. The “Green” Care Group has set-up & clean-
up duties. Please bring a dish or 2 to share, stay, eat, and fellowship! Visitors, you are invited guests!! Any questions, please 
see Roy Jacox.  

 
Men’s Retreat- August 17th & 18th: Bellevue church of Christ, “More than Conquerors” Speaker will be: Dr. Jason Bybee 
from Mayfair church of Christ, Huntsville, Alabama. Please RSVP by Aug. 13th to www.bcoc.church or 402-291-3585 as meals 
will be provided. Meeting times: Friday, Aug. 17th: 6-9pm & Sat. Aug. 18th 7am-11am (breakfast is at 6:15am, Lunch at 11am). 
ALL men are welcome!! Sign-up sheet now located on the family Life Bulletin Board!!  
 
Bellevue Ladies Day– SAVE the Date! Saturday, Oct. 13th at Bellevue church of Christ from 8:30am till 3pm!!  “All In” 
Col. 3:17 Speaker: Michelle J. Goff, with Iron Rose Sister Ministries! Please RSVP either online at: www.bcoc.church or 
call the office at 402-291-3585.  
 
Recycling Program- Quentina Ellison is bringing a recycling program to the building! There are 2 blue bins located in the 
Library & Fellowship Hall! She is working with Hands of Heartland to provide this service to our building. The only items NOT 
accepted at this time are Pizza Boxes & Styrofoam. If you would like to bring items from home to recycle, please see list of 
accepted items, or please talk to Quentina, she would be glad to answer any questions!!  
 
Men’s Class- postponed until the end of summer. Dates to be determined still.    
  
Ladies Study- is now on summer break. They will resume meeting in the fall.  
 
 Ladies Bible Class– is now on summer break. They will resume meeting in the fall.  
  
Women’s Prayer Group- ALL ladies are invited every Thursday at 1:30pm to the home of Lorraine Hanie for a weekly 
woman’s prayer group! Come and lift up your prayers! If you have any questions, please see Lorraine Hanie!  
  

Food Pantry- Food Items of the month: Canned Fruit & Vegetables. The Pantry is open on Tuesday’s from 10am till Noon. 
Please bring these items to help keep our food pantry stocked: Cereal, Mac N’ Cheese, Oatmeal, Pork n’ Beans, Canned 
Beans, Peanut Butter, Jelly, Soups, and Canned Meats. We are also in need of: Spaghetti, Spaghetti Sauce, and Toilet 
Paper. We appreciate your kindness towards this ministry!!  
 
Bible PALS Schedule: July 29th ~ No Bible PALS (4-6 years old) No Bible PALS (2-3 years old). Aug. 5th ~ Marilyn 
Johnston, Gary Johnston (4-6 years old) Brenda Richt, Diane Adkins (2-3 years old). If you cannot serve as scheduled, 
please let the person in bold letters know. Leaders, if you cannot serve as scheduled, please let Lisa Weaver know. *Please 
note: the new schedules for August & September are now in the Library!  
 
 

Wireless Network 
Network Name: (SSID) Auditorium & Auditorium2 

Password: Iam4given  
  

 WI Fi Update: 
Auditorium: slower connection; Auditorium 2 & 3: faster connection: This is both upstairs & downstairs 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

        
 
 

               
               

~God’s ability is not limited by our inability. 
 

~The church cannot function at its best on the mere good wishes of its people. 
 

~ Try not to become a person of success, but rather try to become a person of value.   
  

~ Albert Einstein ~ 

 

  
            
        
               July 
     Lee Wilson (26th), Kayla Johnson (28th)  
            August 
Alivia Aerni, Angela Powell (2nd), Rusty Langston (4th), Steve O’Hern (10th), Richard Whitworth (11th), John 
Ellison, Kevin Girton, Ken Glassburner, Lorraine Hanie, Jim Jansen (13th), Colson Hall, Ginger Leatherwood 
(14th), Shawn Ellison (15th), Jim Glover (16th), Pam Johnson, Hannah Orr (18th), Jennifer Bennett, Betty 
Smith (19th), Mark Bouge (21st), Nolan Aerni (23rd), Emma Patterson (27th), BK Porter (28th), Christian 
Estaniqui (31st) 
 

 
 

http://www.bcoc.church/
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